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                         (www.facebook.com/wadhamschool) or via our  
 
website (www.wadham.somerset.sch.uk)  

Dear Students and Parents 

 

I recall a poem I had to learn by heart at primary school 
ï Wordsworthôs óThe Daffodilsô Itôs opening lines are; 
 

I wandered lonely as a cloud that floats on high or 
vales and hills 

When all at once I saw a crowd, a host of golden 
daffodils. 
 

Not much of a chance this March! Or at least buried 
under snow more like! Spring is a long time coming 
and the heating is still on in school but despite the cold 
weather students have been out and about, involved in 
lots of activity reported in this newsletter.  
 

The Head Student Team are getting everything ready 
for Wadstock, which takes place on 19 April.  This is 
our annual display of talent involving students from 
across the school taking the chance to perform their 
music to friends and relatives. I hope to see you there 
to enjoy a great eveningôs entertainment.  
 

Thank you to the Friends of Wadham who ran a Quiz 
Night on 8

th
 March. Thank you to everyone who took 

part (and remember itôs taking part that counts!) and 
well done to the winning team. Thank you again to 
Dean Follett for preparing such a varied quiz and for 
being our quizmaster on the night. 

 

On Thursday this week we are holding our Reward 
Assemblies for each Year group when we recognise 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCILS3q7W1cgCFYdIFAodUfkDRg&url=http://www.business2community.com/twitter/use-twitter-business-2-01077755&psig=AFQjCNGkBep5Qem3SMQRvuAJ3iYFXOLYmw&ust=14455894030
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the achievement of students across all their subjects and in other aspects of 
school life. Staff are asked to nominate in each subject for the best piece of 
work produced and the hardest working student. Students receive a certificate 
and for each award receive a draw ticket. At the end of the assembly the draw is 
made for three cash prizes. Attendance is also recognised with the names of all 
those achieving 100% attendance going into a draw for the prize of an Amazon 
gift token. 

 

This year World Book Day formed the focus for our 
assemblies and for activities promoted by Ms Pawling in 
the library. Mr Musson, Mrs Coombe and I talked about 
books we were reading or were among our favourites in 
assemblies for Years 9, 10 and 11. In the half school 
assemblies Dr Davies talked about her work in writing a 
book with Les Isaac who started the Street Pastor 
organization, explaining the whole process from original 
idea through to publication. 
 

Congratulations to four Year 9 students Tori Eglon, Ellie 
Hooper, Cali Young and Harlie Davies who took part in the 

Big Bang competition after winning through to the national finals as a team 
whilst at Maiden Beech. Supported by staff from Maiden Beech they spent two 
days in Birmingham at the NEC.  Very well done! 
 

After the Easter Holidays the exam season will be quickly upon us;  there are 
five school weeks before the GCSE exams get under way and the AS and A2 
exams begin in June. All of us here and at home will be encouraging our young 
people to plan well, work hard and achieve their best. Good planning will ensure 
there is time to relax as well as enough time to learn and revise for exams. 
 

We are planning as in the last three years to change the timetable as we 
approach summer half term to help us support students in the final run up to 
exams. Again, as last year, we shall also start the Key Stage 4 option groups for 
Year 9 students after the summer half term break giving them a head start on 
Year 10.  
 

I wish you all a restful and enjoyable break and a very Happy Easter. 

 

David Derbyshire 
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Celebrating Easter in our Schoolôs Act of Worship 
 

In our Half School Assemblies this week we told the story of the week 
leading up to Easter ï Holy Week ï with readings, video clips and this 
narrative. 
 

The week leading up to Easter day is known as Holy Week. For millions of 
Christians throughout the world it is the most important week in the Churchôs 
Year when through readings and worship they follow the events that led up to 
death and Resurrection of Jesus. 
 

Holy week begins this Sunday, which is known as Palm Sunday, when we 
remember Jesusô triumphal entry into Jerusalem. 

 

On the Sunday before the celebration of the Jewish Feast of Passover Jesus 
entered Jerusalem accompanied by his disciples. He rode on a donkey as a 
sign, to fulfil the prophecy that the Messiah, (the expected King of the Jews who 
would free the people from oppression) would enter the city in this way.  Crowds 
of people greeted him by carpeting  the road with their  cloaks, and some cut 
branches from the trees to spread in his path, shouting  ñBlessed is the king who 
comes in the name of the Lordò. 
 

The crowds were expecting a triumphant King who would free them from the 
oppression of the occupying Romans.  But they were soon to learn that Jesus 
was a completely different sort of King, whose Kingdom was not one of violent 
resistance but about self sacrifice and love. 
 

Jesus instructed his disciples to prepare a room  in the city for them to celebrate 
the Passover together.  It was during this meal (held on what we now call 
Maundy Thursday) which is often called óThe Last Supperô, that Jesus shared 
bread and wine with his disciples. This is remembered by Christians every time 
they celebrate the service of Holy Communion. 
 

But first Jesus demonstrated to his disciples that his way of leadership was of a 
very different kind. He demonstrated in the washing of his disciplesô feet that his 
Kingdom was to be marked by service to others. All followers of Jesus were to 

follow his example and show the same humility and 
compassion in their lives. 

 

After supper with his disciples, Jesus went with them to 
the Garden of Gethsemane to pray.  While there he was 
arrested by soldiers who had been led there by the 
disciple Judas.  He was taken before the authorities and 



following a sham trial was condemned to death by crucifixion. The soldiers 
whipped him, placed a crown of thorns upon his head, then forced him to carry 
his cross to the place of execution. 
 

In the evening Jesusô friends were allowed to take down his body from the 
cross and hurriedly lay him in a tomb before the Passover began. A stone was 
then rolled across the entrance and guards placed outside. 
 

For Jesusô followers this seemed to be the end of so many hopes and 
expectations. They hadnôt understood when Jesus had warned them that this 
was what would happen; that it was something he would not avoid because it 
was the only way his mission could be accomplished. 
 

It is still difficult for us to understand, but Christians believe that, in dying on 
the cross, Jesus took the worst that the powers of evil could throw at him; yet 
even death could not defeat the love of God. The cross became, not the sign 
of manôs hatred, but of Godôs love.   
 

Jesus taught his followers that the way to life in its fullness would not 
necessarily be easy, but there is nothing that can defeat the love of God ï as 
the first disciples were soon to find out! 
 

Because the Holy Day of the Sabbath (the day of rest) immediately followed 
the crucifixion, the friends of Jesus could not complete all the burial rites as 
was the custom at that time.  As soon as they could, on the third day following 
his death, some women returned to the tomb. 
 

Over the next few weeks Jesus appeared to his disciples several times. They 
never knew when it would be and sometimes they didnôt recognise him.  All 
they knew was that Jesus who was dead, was now alive! This wasnôt the end, 
but a new beginning. 
 

Since then Easter has been celebrated by 
Christians as the promise of God that 
brings hope to the whole world.  Out of the 
despair of Good Friday comes the joy of 
Easter Sunday.  From darkness to light.  
Death to life. Tears to joy. 

 

This is the Easter Hope we carry with us, 
that nothing is beyond the love of God.  There is no situation, no matter how 
bad, in which we cannot know hope.  And that surely is something worth 
celebrating.  
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An Easter Praise Litany from New Zealand 

 
The risen Christ meets us at the tomb, and turns our tears to joy. 

For your love and goodness 
we give you thanks, O God. 

 
Christ comes through our locked doors, and turns our fear to courage. 

For your love and goodness 
we give you thanks, O God. 

 
Christ comes to daily life and work, and turns our failure to new vision. 

For your love and goodness 
we give you thanks, O God. 

 
Christ breaks the bread, and turns our despair to hope. 

For your love and goodness 
we give you thanks, O God. 

 
 

 

 

Congratulations to Ellie Gray 9AP who is  
Wadham's Linguist of the Term! 
Languages Department 

http://anglicanprayer.wordpress.com/2009/04/30/an-easter-praise-litany-from-new-zealand/
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Child Sexual exploitation: 

On March the 18
th
 it is Child Sexual Exploitation Awareness Day across 

Somerset. CSE can be very difficult to identify, those who have suffered donôt 
always see themselves as victims and may believe they are in a loving and 
caring relationship. CSE is not something that happens elsewhere to other 
people. The uncomfortable reality is that CSE, like all kinds of child abuse, 
happens in all kinds of 
communities in just about 
every part of the country, 
including Somerset. As a 
school we along with other 
organisations have an 
important role to play in raising 
awareness of safeguarding 
issues and educating young 
people about the risks. As 
parents you too have an 
important role to play as you 
know your children much 
better and can intervene 
perhaps sooner.  Therefore, 
we will shortly be sending 
home a leaflet, produced by 
Avon and Somerset 
Constabulary, with advice and 
support information through 
parent mail.  

Sarah Coombe  
Designated Safeguarding Lead Wadham School 
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Auschwitz 
 

There is no doubt in my mind that the opportunity given 
to me to visit Auschwitz-Birkenau will remain in my 
thoughts forever more. Stepping foot in such a defining 
memorial site has fuelled my passion for a better world 
and for education of the truth, and I will be forever 
humbled by the experience. 

 

Upon the realisation that we would step foot into such a 
site with questions regarding life, death and survival was 
daunting, but knowing that we would leave with many 
more was a thought hard to accept. The unity of our 
groups was proven in importance as we were guided 
through the biggest Nazi extermination and concentration camp of the 
Holocaust. Harrowing life experiences were told to us, and places of mass 
terror and death were shown and yet the contemporary human mind could not 
fully comprehend the story behind each footstep. Perhaps the most significant 
experience was the silence of Auschwitz 1, as we walked past the tonnes of 
human hair shaven by Sonderkommandos or the prosthetics of WW1 
veterans, or the Book of Names. These items were present memorials to the 
dead, and brought the issue of the Holocaust to the foreground of all our lives.  

 

In the bitter wind of winter, we were then taken to 
Birkenau ï where it is estimated that 90% of the 1.1 
million Jews killed in Auschwitz were murdered. The 
enormity of the site cannot be explained ï it was as 
far as the eye could see, and every inch of ground 
had life stories to tell, many of which will not be told. 
Holding memorial to these victims in what was the 
administration building gave us all time to reflect, and 
celebrate the lives of those who died. Beautiful 
literature and photos were shared with us, and the 
dreams and happiness of the individual victim were 
brought to life. To end our visit remembering the lives 
of those murdered, and not their death gave great 
power to these people, and gave us the power to 
spread their dreams and their lives. 

 

I partook in this course to learn more about people ï 
those that were subject to such horrific crimes, those who committed them and 
those who aided in it. What I realise now, however, is that we can never really 
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understand the human thought of those times. What we must now do, is aim to 
honour and remember those involved in the Holocaust. We will not have the 
privilege of hearing survivor accounts much longer, and we must vow to these 
people that we will try our upmost to 
continue to educate and humanise 
the Holocaust, to give the victims the 
dignity and respect they deserve and 
to continue to fight discrimination 
and hatred, no matter how big or 
how small. 

 

Grace Dean Year 12 

 

 

 

 

Holocaust Review 

 

After my trip to Auschwitz I was majorly taken aback in many ways. I was filled 
with a variety of questions about the mental and physical attitudes of the 
prisoners and also the perpetrators of work and death camps around Europe.  
In my opinion the prospect of weather was the most frightening factor of it all, 
this might sound unusual, but think about it. I was wearing: a ski coat, gloves, 
hat and multiple layers and thermals all over and when the temperature reached 
over -20 even I was cold, this made me imagine the unimaginable and picture 
what it would be like to be in the same conditions and even worse where all you 
have to wear is a singular thin pair of clothes that you had to wear the past few 
weeks.   

 

In addition to all this, the multiple seminars I attended taught me that the best 
way to learn about the holocaust and to remember it, is to humanise it and see 
it from the prospect of those who lived through it and the site of the camp itself. 
As only then can you even have an idea of what it was like for those who were 
persecuted and try to get inside the psychological mind-set of the Nazi ideology.  

 

Due to this, I believe the best ónext stepsô would be to create a long term 
memorial, to educate and inform the younger generation on the holocaust. To 
keep the context relevant and to prevent It from being forgotten and 
misunderstood in years to come and decades after the survivors and first hand 
experiences are gone. To do this, myself and my fellow ambassador are 
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planning on creating a mural to emphasis the sights we saw in Poland and to 
allow those less fortunate than us, to understand the biggest genocide to date. 
We need to Educate them on what it was like during the war, through the use of 
a humanizing image instead of the over used graphic and unneeded 
photographs. After my seminars, I realised just dehumanizing the event that took 
place and in my option, segregate those who were persecuted from society due, 
to it treating them as a statistic not as an individual person. 
 

However, the mural would take a while to 
perfect and create which is why my fellow 
ambassador and I from my school are also 
planning on doing a short term project as 
well. For this smaller project we are 
planning on writing an article about our trip 
to Auschwitz and the impact it had on the 
communities in both Poland and around 
Europe. During this article we will refer to 
survivorôs story and focus on the contrast 
or pre-war life and the sudden change of life in Europe.  
 

Overall, the main impact I want from our follow up steps is to teach the local 
school, and town community the same important lessons I learnt from óLFAô. 
That history doesnôt repeat its self but, óthe main thing we learn from history, is 
that we donôt learnô and this is why we must teach others to prevent other mass 
genocides from taking place ever again. 

 

Tom Singleton 

Year 13 



Page 11 Wadham Words 

As World Book day was cancelled due to snow on the 1st of March, we 
decided to have a World Book Day celebration on the following Thursday 8th 
of March in the school Library at lunchtime  

Lots of book related activities were on offer, such as; crosswords, word 
searches, quizzes and a bingo. 

The event was well attended by a significant spread of year groups and 
students, all happy to talk about their reading choices and participate in the 
various enterprises.  

Every completed challenge earned a small prize and by the end of lunchtime 
all the prizes had been given away!  

 

Mrs Pawling 
English 

World Book Day 
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Apprenticeship Event (National Apprenticeship Week) 
  
Apprenticeships are in the news a lot these days and there is much talk of 
them being an excellent way for students to get educated all the way up to 
degree level for free and earning at the same time.   
 
On the evening of Wednesday 7

th
 March we hosted our very first Local 

Employer Engagement Event.  There were a range of local firms and training 
providers from all disciplines who talked to students and parents about 
apprenticeships routes.  
 
Many thanks to the local providers and firms who took part in the evening and 
a particular thanks to Naomi Gribler who helped organise the evening. 
  
We are hoping to organise another similar event in the Autumn Term. 
  
Mr Musson 
Assistant Headteacher and Careers Leader 
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Year 12 and 13 English Literature RSC óTwelfthô Night 
Broadcast 

 

Last week, A Level English Literature students were given a great opportunity 

to see William Shakespeareôs óTwelfth Nightô streamed live at school. óTwelfth 

Nightô tells the story of twins, Sebastian and Viola, who are separated after 

their ship is wrecked at sea and Viola is stranded on the shores of Ilyria.  

Trying to find work alone, Viola disguises herself as a boy and becomes a 

messenger for the Duke, Orsino. The production was directed by Christopher 

Luscombe and broadcast by the Royal Shakespeare Company. English 

Literature students have been studying óTwelfth Nightô in preparation for their 

AS and A Level exams and the broadcast provided a unique opportunity for 

students to be able to experience their exam text as it would be performed by 

professional actors.  

The adaptation, starring Adrian 

Edmondson and Kara Tointon, took the 

play in a new direction with Luscombe 

choosing to set it in Victorian England. 

This provided many discussion points for 

students about the significance of 

directorial decisions which is something 

they will need to consider in their exam. 

The production, which featured 

discussions with the director and cast, was 

a valuable resource for the students which 

will help them to develop their critical 

thinking and understanding of the play.  

 

Miss R Andrews 

English 
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Mosque trip 
 

On the 24
th
 January 30 students from Year 10 went to Exeter to visit Exeter 

Mosque. To start the day students had a quick introduction to Islam and 
discussed some key ideas central to the faith in small groups. After 
discussing these ideas and learning some basic context students worked in 
groups to come up with questions they wanted to find answers to on the trip.  

 

We then took a coach into Exeter and met the Mosques Imam in the 
community room and classroom beneath the 
Mosque. Here we had a short introduction about 
the Mosque and Islam. We then went in to the 
washrooms to see where Muslims perform Wudu 
(purification) before praying and had a tour of the 
prayer hall. The Mosque had a calm and serene 
atmosphere and an impressive dome.  

 

After a short biscuit, juice and coffee break we had a question and answer 
session with the Imam. Students asked some difficult and vital questions on 
issues like the role of women in Islam and Muslim views on homosexuality 
and sex outside marriage. Overall the visit was a unique experience and gave 
students a really solid basis to start learning about Islam as part of their 
GCSE course later in the year.  

 

Ian Tustin 

Religion 
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GCSE Science Live January 2018 
 

In January, we went to the Colston Hall in Bristol to watch GCSE Science Live. 
There, we watched a variety of scientists talking about aspects of science 
which they are especially interested in. Our favourite talk was by Dr Maggie 
Aderin-Pocock; she spoke about the universe and how there are worm holes, 
but also about different projects she has been involved in across the world. 
These include some projects where she has helped to develop a load of 
telescopes. What made us laugh the most was how she linked her whole 
speech to the Clangers and Star Trek; these were both things which have 
interested her since she was a little girl. She inspired lots of us because she 
has grown up dealing with dyslexia and instead of letting it get to her and make 
her feel like she is worse than other people, she once pretended she was in a 
higher class so she could show people that she was much more than it came 
across. In fact, a question about space was asked and she was the only one in 
the class to be able to answer. One of the other scientists, Dr Robert Winston, 
showed us a video of the egg travelling down the fallopian tube, which was 
really interesting!! He also spoke about genes and how everyone is different. 

 

It was a very interesting day and we all enjoyed it very much.  

 

Chloe Smith and Olivia Marshall-James, Year 10 
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